
 
 

Dear Parents/Guardians; 

The well-being of our students is always a priority and keeping them safe sometimes requires a 

partnership between parents/guardians and school staff.   

This letter is to make you aware of a recent series airing on Netflix that intermediate 

elementary and high school students are talking about and watching. The show is rated ages 16+* 

and is based on a book of the same name called 13 Reasons Why. It is about a young girl who 

commits suicide and the messages she leaves for 13 people she feels are responsible for her pain.  

While the show is fictional, the series deals with some difficult issues, is extremely graphic 

(bullying and rape scenes), and has raised concerns about the safety of those watching it, 

particularly students who may already be emotionally vulnerable. To learn more about the series on 

Common Sense Media,* (a website that helps families make informed choices on movies, apps and 

books by providing independent reviews), click here 

Whether your child is watching this series or not, they are likely hearing about it on social 

media or discussing it amongst peers. We invite parents to use this as an opportunity to engage in a 

“check in” conversation using the talking points below. Also included in this email is an attachment 

that contains talking points that specifically address issues that happen in the series.   

 Schools also have an important role in preventing youth suicide. Being aware of potential risk 

factors in students’ lives is vital to this responsibility. Our school administrators, teachers, staff and 

counsellors have been made aware of this series and the emotional impact it may have on students. 

Students are being encouraged to contact a school administrator or counsellor if they or their friends 

are feeling emotionally impacted by this series. Parents are also encouraged to contact us with any 

concerns about their child’s well-being.   

Thank you for the role you play in supporting the well-being of our students.   

Hal Wall (Principal) 

   

How to Engage in a Check in Conversation About Suicide with your Child 

(in the context of the series “13 Reasons Why”) 
   

1. Ask your child if they have heard about or seen the series 13 Reasons Why. While this show is not 

recommended for children under the age of 16, if your child is viewing it, we recommend that you 

watch it with them or catch up on the series and discuss their thoughts on the series. 
 

2. Don’t be afraid to ask if they have thoughts about suicide or if someone is hurting them. Raising the 

issue of suicide does not increase the risk or plant the idea. On the contrary, it creates the opportunity 

to offer help. 
 

3. Ask your child if they think any of their friends or classmates exhibit suicidal warning signs. Guide 

them on how to respond and about seeking help for their friend or classmate. 
 

4. Listen to your child’s comments without judgement. Doing so requires that you fully concentrate, 

understand, respond and then remember what is being said. Put your own agenda aside. 
 

5. Get help from a school employee or community based mental health professional if you are 

concerned for your child’s safety or the safety of one of their peers.   
 

For more information on preventing youth suicide visit: 

https://crisiscentre.bc.ca/get-help/ 

https://www.commonsensemedia.org/tv-reviews/13-reasons-why
https://crisiscentre.bc.ca/get-help/

